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UPCOMING EVENTS:UPCOMING EVENTS:

Fri 22 Mar
National Ride2School Day

Fri 29 Mar
Public Holiday - Good Friday

Mon 1 Apr
Public Holiday - Easter Monday

Fri 5th April 
Last school day of  Term 1

Tuesday 16th April
Students return to school for
Term 2

Dear Families,

It has been another busy fortnight at Wagaman Primary School.
Last week we held Learning Conferences with students and their
families. It was fabulous to see 65% of our students participate
in conferences with their teachers. If you haven’t connected with
your child’s teacher yet this year, I urge you to contact them to
schedule a time to meet. 



Wagaman Primary School acknowledges the traditional custodians
of the land on which we learn, the Larrakia people. We respect their
Elders, past, present and emerging. 
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Our school uses Seesaw as a means of sharing learning with families. 
We also use it for some communication. It is not suitable for lengthy 
ongoing communication. Should you wish to discuss learning with your child’s teacher, it is best to
connect with them by making an appointment to meet or phoning them after school. Generally, during
school hours, our classroom teachers are teaching and are therefore unable to respond quickly to
Seesaw messages. After school, teachers have meetings and professional learning. They are also busy
planning and preparing for the following day before going home to their own families. Teachers are not
usually able to respond to Seesaw messages after 4:00 pm. To notify your child’s absence from school,
please contact the front office.  

We had a fabulous time this morning celebrating Harmony Day. A huge thank you to those families
who braved the wet weather and joined us for a delicious breakfast. It was great to see everyone. The
breakfast was also the first of our 2024 fundraising events. A special thank you to Kate Worden who
made a generous donation to support us in purchasing our food for the BBQ breakfast. Congratulations
to Ms Chelsea’s class on running a wonderful assembly. Classes also enjoyed participating in their
diverse hub activities. Our preschool students also celebrated Harmony Day with activities in the
preschool on Monday. 

Our second school council meeting of the year was held on Monday evening. Council meetings are held
on the third Monday of every month and all families are welcome to attend. This week, council decided
that money raised in 2024 will go towards upgrading our laptops and technology resources. In the past,
between council fundraising and voluntary contributions made by families, we have been able to
upgrade security features, purchase home reading books, shade sails, play equipment, our school bus,
iPads and a variety of other learning resources. Voluntary contributions are an important component of
our school finances. Voluntary contributions for students Transition to Year 6 are $60 per child and we
offer a reduced contribution rate for families with more than one child. A huge thank you to those
families who have paid their contributions. We have collected $3400 so far this year. Preschool
contributions are $50 per term and cover the cost of equipment and supplies specific to the preschool
program. Contributions can be made at the front office or online at any time. 



Kind Regards

Mandy McKinnon
Principal

Ms Ah Mat’s family grew larger
last week! 
She had a baby girl, Cali Rae. 
Both mum and bub are doing
well. 
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Over the past week, our Year 3 and 5 students have been working through
their NAPLAN (National Assessment Program – Literacy and Numeracy)
tests. Students are tested on their skills in writing, reading, numeracy,
spelling, grammar and punctuation. The results of these tests will be
available to schools in Term 3. 

Yesterday, we had a photographer working at Wagaman. He was taking photos for our school website.
Our previous photos were taken several years ago. Keep an eye on our website to see the new photos. 



Our attendance has risen over the last
two weeks and is currently sitting at
89% for the year so far.

Congratulations everyone and keep up
the great attendance.   



WHAT ARE WE LEARNING?WHAT ARE WE LEARNING?
1/2 COLLING 1/2 COLLING In T/1 Colling we are learning to be ….

Collaborators Collaborators 
through imaginative play

CommunicatorsCommunicators
by expressing our ideas.

Self ManagersSelf Managers
learning about 
Zones of Regulation.



ThinkersThinkers
when we create.

ResearchersResearchers
identifying our features
and using our senses.
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2/3 CHADBOURNE2/3 CHADBOURNE

We have been wondering about ‘what natural cycles and systems keep our planet
working?’ We started our inquiry by sorting and coming up with a criteria as to what
makes something ‘living.’ We then explored our school grounds and collected samples to
make displays of cycles occurring in our own backyard. Our questioning led us to the
mangrove ecosystem, so we tapped into an expert, Ranger Natasha, who was able to come
and visit us and help us build our background knowledge on these local areas. We
investigated the life cycle of mangroves and made connections between living organisms,
how the mangroves support them and keep our planet working. We’re also keeping a
journal and watching life cycles occur in real time by growing beans. We have enjoyed
learning about the seasons of Kakadu by reading the book ‘Walking the Seasons of
Kakadu’ by Diane Lucas. We have been very curious and sharpened our skills in being
collaborators throughout our investigating.

Tuning In

Sorting Out



Finding Out

Making Conclusions



WHAT HAS BEEN
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2024 student
leadership badge

presentation

School Captains and Vice Captains

Sharks House Captains and Vice
Captains

Crocs House Captains and Vice
Captains



NAPLAN
Yr 3 and Yr 5

Cooking and
nutrition classes

with Ms Tina

Learning Commissioners

Student Representative Council



Harmony Day
Celebrations







HAVE YOU PAID YOUR
VOLUNTARY CONTRIBUTION?
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$6,000

$4,000

$8,000

1 child = $60
2 children = $50 each
3 children or more = $40 each
Preschool = $50 per term

Account: Wagaman School Council

BSB: 035-306

Account: 930622

Ref: child/rens name

at the Front Office

We would like to remind families of the
importance of making the voluntary parent
contribution to Wagaman Primary School.
 

Your contribution is essential in supporting the
educational programs and initiatives that make
our school a safe and positive learning
environment for all students.

Last year, funds were spent on improving the
security of our school. We now have a new fence
at the front of our school that has helped to
enhanced the safety of our students. 

We thank our families, for their ongoing support.

$2,000

So far this year, our families
have contributed $3,400
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